
Meeting Thursday, November 5, 2015 

Attendees: Paul Pirozzi, Rich Gazoorian, Rick Lacross 

Meeting started at 7:09 pm 

* Minutes provided from both May, 2015, and September, 2015 were approved 

*Financials were not available as Bonnie was absent from meeting…we will get updated report in December 

*Cider Mill Parking Lot Project – Planning Board meeting scheduled for November 10th to present plans and 
engineering details on lot as well as address any public questions from attendees to the meeting.  We will try to 
make sure Rec Com is represented at meeting as well. 

*CPC Meeting was held on Wed, November 4th, and plans for lot were discussed and reviewed there and CPC 
is in favor of moving the plan forward. 

*Zumba will be starting new classes on Saturday mornings and Bonnie will report details at December meeting. 

*Memorial Rink skating plan – berm is scheduled to be removed by the original paving company that installed 
it, at no charge to the town.  Rick will stay on top of them and make sure it gets done before winter. 

*Shed update at Leland Field – building is not complete and new garage door is being installed later this month.  
Troops will also paint/stain the outside of the shed.  Rich proposed appropriation for “up to $2,000” for new 
door and vote was unanimously approved. 

*Kiwanis Fire Pit – Bonnie is going to work with the Fire Dept Chief to develop clear process on usage details 
for this pit.  They will be posted on site and issued to any users moving forward. 

*Debit Card – town has now issued specific debit card to several different town agencies including Rec Com.  
We can now use this card for purchases related to any Rec Com activity. 

*Nipmuc DECA club requested a “Night of Lanterns” down at Kiwanis beach for early December.  The night 
would serve as a fund raiser and memorial to families in town that have lost loved ones to cancer.  Rec Com 
unanimously approved this request. 

*Scout Projects – latest project to be undertaken be Eagle Scout candidate is to build stairway from bottom of 
Kiwanis parking lot to upper Kiwanis Field.  Details are being ironed out and will report more on this in the 
spring. 

*Volleyball at Nipmuc – there has been reported a number of cancelled nights for the adult program being run 
by Christine Corey.  Bonnie is going to contact her directly to investigate what the problem is? 

*Website – Rec Com will be updating their web site, providing correct locations for all the various programs 
being run throughout the winter. 

*Bonnie is going to contact Fin & Feather regarding an unpaid invoice for $55.33 from September. 

*Topic for discussion at December meeting will be condition of Kayaks and whether or not we need new ones 
for next summer’s Kids@Play program 

Meeting adjourned at 8:25 pm and next meeting scheduled for Thursday, December 10th, at 7:00 pm 


